
MEMORANDUM

VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY


West Central Regional Office

3019 Peters Creek Rd.
Roanoke, VA  24019


SUBJECT:
Maggodee Creek TMDL, Proposed Point Source

Wirtz Commercial Center WWTP, VA0091928, Franklin County

TO:

Charlie Martin, WQA
FROM:

Lewis Pillis
DATE:

May 14, 2007
COPIES:
Mary Dail, Jason Hill, Mike McLeod, Kip Foster (electronic)
This memo is to advise you that a new sanitary discharge is being permitted that will discharge to Mollie Branch, which is in the Maggodee Creek Watershed.  Currently there are no point source discharges on Mollie Branch and one point source discharge in the Maggodee Creek watershed: Boones Mill STP (VA0067425). The total WLA for Maggodee Creek is currently 8.27 E+10 (Addendum A to Maggodee Creek Fecal Coliform TMDL), the existing Load Allocation (LA) is 1.86 E+15, the existing Margin of Safety is 4.39 E+12 and the existing TMDL is 1.86 E+15.  The new point source load (WLA) in the Total Maximum Daily Load (TMDL) study is less than 1% of the TMDL.  The conservative assumption was made that the ratio of E. coli to fecal coliform is 1.  The proposed facility will not significantly impact the bacteria load on Maggodee Creek since the additional annual load would be less than 0.004% of the current TMDL (see calculation below). 

Additional WLA Calculation (WQ Standard = Geomean E.Coli 126 cfu/100 ml)

This WLA was calculated using the proposed WWTP design flow (40,000) gallons a day:

Additional Proposed WLA = Permitted Limit  x Flow of permitted facility


 126 cfu  x  3.785 L  x  40,000 gal  x   365 days  =  6.96  E+10  cfu 


 0.1 L            gal              day                 year                               year
Additional WLA = 6.96 E+10 cfu/yr
